
 Township of Bloomington   
Wednesday July 5th, 2023 

Regular Monthly Board Meeting Minutes  

The regular Monthly Board Meeting of the Town of Bloomington was called to order on Wednesday July 5th, 2023 at 
7:00 pm by Supervisor I Bill Erdenberger.  Other members present were Supervisor II Joe Kirschbaum, Clerk Jane 
Patterson, Treasurer Brenda Kluesner, Patrolman Andrew (Buck) Crubel, Mike Patterson and public member Michelle 
Newhouse.  Motion (Bill Erdenberger) seconded (Joe Kirschbaum) was made to approve the posting of the July 5th, 
2023 meeting/agenda, motion carried.  Motion (Bill Erdenberger) seconded (Joe Kirschbaum) was made to approve 
the June 7th, 2023 meeting minutes and the May 8th, 2023 Board of Review meeting minutes, motion carried.  

Appearances and Public Comments:  There were no appearances or public comments. 

To fill the vacancy of Greg Patterson’s resignation, a motion (Bill Erdenberger) seconded (Joe Kirschbaum) was made 
to appoint Mike Patterson as a board member for the Town of Bloomington, on a voice roll call Bill-yes, Joe-yes, 
Brenda-yes, motion carried.  Clerk Jane Patterson abstained from the vote due to conflict of interest.  Motion (Joe 
Kirschbaum) seconded (Mike Patterson) was made to appoint Bill Erdenberger as Chairman of the Board for the 
Town of Bloomington, motion carried.  Motion (Bill Erdenberger) seconded (Joe Kirshbaum) was made to appoint 
Mike Patterson as Supervisor I for the Town of Bloomington Board, motion carried.  Clerk Jane Patterson 
administered the Oath of Office to Bill and Mike for their new Town Board positions. 

Roads and Machinery Reports: Patrolman Crubel reported that seal coating has been completed and weeds have 
been sprayed.  He was contacted by Sheila Price about a vehicle that went through the intersection of Spruce Rd and 
State Hwy 133 onto County Rd A that almost caused an accident.  She was wondering if rumble strips could be put in 
the roads to make sure motorists stop.  There is a “stop ahead” sign ahead of the stop sign on Spruce Rd and it would 
be the County’s responsibility to take such action on County Rd A.  Patrolman Crubel will look at the signs on Spruce 
Rd to make sure someone has not removed them. The Township will be purchasing a new culvert for Hickory Road 
near the rock quarry.  J&N Stone will install the culvert.  A new culvert will also be installed on Maple Rd this fall.  The 
Village of Bloomington Maintenance Supervisor Mark Moris has been in contact with Patrolman Crubel about 
purchasing cold patch asphalt from us.  Crubel said we had plenty of cold patch on hand that would allow the village 
to purchase what they needed.  Machinery is in good condition. 

Financial Report: Treasurer Brenda Kluesner presented the June 2023 financial report.  Clerk Jane Patterson reported 
that there were no outstanding bills.  

Next Meetings: The next regular Monthly Board Meeting will be held on Monday, August 7th, 2023 at 7:00 pm at the 
Bloomington Township Town hall. 

Respectfully submitted 
Jane Patterson-Clerk 


